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Previous Minutes and Matters Arising

Devolved Highways budget schemes for Ordsall, Chris Payne, Urban Vision

Chris Payne has set up a small group from Community Committee to deal with the devolved highways budget.  Chris does not now need to attend the Ordsall Community Forum.

TV Reception in Ordsall 

Ross has now received the consultant’s report regarding the difficulty in obtaining TV reception in South Ordsall.  The lack of reception is mainly due to the development of phase one of David McLean Homes.  Dan Hewitt, Principal Planning Officer, is to meet with David McLean Homes to discuss the outcomes of the report.  However, the next phase of David McLean development will have conditions in the planning permission regarding TV reception.  

David McLean Homes are at present looking through the recommendations made by the consultant and costings are being sought for measures needed to improve TV reception in the South Ordsall area.  Recommendations will take time but are being dealt with.  Ross to update to the appropriate people in due course. 

Trees on Regent Road

Jonathan Dale is to chase up Urban Vision regarding the trees on Regent Road and feedback to the next meeting.


Action:  Jonathan Dale/Urban Vision

Letter regarding Public Transport in Ordsall

Councillor Dobbs has written to Councillor Jones, Chairman of GMPTE expressing the Forum’s concerns regarding the lack of public transport in the Ordsall area.  Councillor Dobbs will feedback any response at the next meeting.


Action:  Councillor Dobbs

Update of Development Framework

Taylorson Street

Jonathan Drake informed the Forum that all the properties bar one have been sold.  20 new buyers are from the M5 area and are under 30 years old.

The public footpath between Taylorson Street and Gledhill Avenue presently remains open to the public.  However, the contractor will have to close the path in order to construct the new through road, and as such have a temporary public footpath closure order due to take place on 31st January 2007 which follows statutory consultations.

In relation to the contractors working on Radclyffe Mews and blocking driveways, all LPC Living contractors and sub-contractors have been parking on site.  The vehicles have only moved this afternoon to complete drainage connection.  During the construction process the site will be used for car parking, until such time as they are to ‘built out’ of the site, the contractors will then park vehicles on Taylorson Street.  Any problems please contact LPC Living on: 872-2622.

Proposed Development on Hulton Street

Planning permission is to be submitted in the next two weeks.  Hopefully planning permission will be given March/April and construction will begin May/June.  The focus from LPC Living is to build family housing in the Ordsall area and to encourage local people to get onto the property ladder.

Alistair Shepherd from Falconer Chester shown the Forum a presentation of how the proposed development on Hulton Street would look.  Two and three storey family housing with apartments on the corners of the family plots are to be built, using building materials to complement the surrounding buildings in the area.  Town houses are to be built overlooking Ordsall Park.

Routes to Ordsall Park are to be improved with a new east/west route to link to the new school with traffic calming measures imposed.

A new tree lined boulevard to St Clements church with a pedestrian walk way is to be constructed as this boulevard is a vital resident/visitor connection to St Clements Church and Ordsall Park.

If anyone would like to see plans for Taylorson Street and Hulton Street they will be available from LPC Living Quay 5 office.

New Primary School

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that the new primary school is on schedule to open in September 2008. 

Academy School

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that the planning panel for the new academy is to meet on the 1st February 2006 and will feedback at the next meeting.


Action:  Barry Whitmarsh

Ordsall District Centre

Demolition is now in progress to remove the row of shops near the British Legion at the Ordsall District Centre.

In-Bloom

Environment Task Group is to deal with In-Bloom on 8th February 2007, Watersports Centre, Salford Quays.

CCTV in Ordsall

Funding has been applied for from GMP and to install new cameras at Nine Acre Court and have monitoring at Sycamore Court.

Funding is still being sought for transfer of monitoring Ordsall District Centre cameras to Sycamore Court.

Irwell City Park

Tom McMullen informed the Forum that a consultation stand will be at the Ordsall Family Day Event on 4th February and on 16th February a stand will be at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building to explain to residents what is happening in the area.  Ordsall Community Arts is also to do a mobile consultation.

LPC Living and Ordsall Community Arts are working together to produce a mural on Taylorson Street to celebrate the River Irwell and to show support for the Irwell Park bid.  It is expected to be completed by end of February. 


Action:  Jonathan Drake/OCA

Community Reporters at Ordsall Community Café

Graham Bates, Manchester Community Information Network informed the Forum of the pilot project that he is running at the Ordsall Community Café.  The project is to lean multi-media skills both basic and intermediate stages and is open to anyone over 16 and is free of charge.  

Monday mornings is a drop-in session for people to use the IT facilities and internet.  

Tuesday mornings are for people to learn basic skills with VCR, digital cameras, MP3, internet etc.  

Tuesday afternoon sessions are for intermediate skills to help people move onto the next stage of multi-media whether it be how to set up a web site or general advice to producing evidence before and after for funding purposes.

Jonathan Drake and Graham Bates to meet to discuss setting up a local web site to show case events in the Ordsall area.


Action:  Jonathan Drake/Graham Bates

Dream scheme have recently had a taster session (minimum of 6 people) which proved to be successful.  Anne Godding if to arrange for a taster session with a SAYO group.


Action:  Anne Godding/Alison Cordingley

The course is linked with the BBC and a visit is to be arranged to the BBC for behind the scenes of the Gordon Burns news programme.  BBC are to run master classes in the future to link up with mediacity:uk.

Ordsall Riverside Masterplan


Hugo Nowell, Urban Initiatives have been engaged to produce an Ordsall Riverside Masterplan by the end of March 2007.The Masterplan would be a planning guide and will influence developers to develop and build to fit in with the Masterplan.  

Barry Whitmarsh explained to the Forum that Countryside Properties have been given planning permission for development on Derwent Street.  Countryside Properties are to be invited to the April Ordsall Community Forum to see if they are working alongside the Ordsall Riverside Masterplan.


Action:  Ross Spanner to invite Countryside Properties to April’s 

               Forum Meeting.

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that Vanguard Textiles site planning permission has been refused until the Ordsall Riverside Masterplan has been completed.

Hugo Nowell gave a presentation on how Ordsall Riverside Masterplan could work in the area.  

Hugo’s key points for the Ordsall Riverside Master plan are:

The River Irwell and pedestrian walk-way are great assets to the area, with Woden Street being an important access to the River Irwell and the bridge that takes you across the river.  Woden Street needs to have some cosmetic changes to make it feel safe and vibrant.

Possible new pedestrian bridge across the River Irwell.

Ordsall Lane is a significant throughway that needs to be altered visually to make the area attractive to visitors.

Opening up river with mix developments with views to Ordsall Hall and significant historic buildings in the area.

Balance of business accommodation and family housing.

New web of connections with green open spaces through Ordsall to the River Irwell.

Questions

Jim Doyle voiced his concerns regarding vandalism of street lighting in Woden Street.  Hugo informed Jim that this was a neighbourhood management issue and it would be dealt through that.

Tom McMullen asked if developers could be asked not to build too close to the river as they are taking the pedestrian walk-way away.

Also, Tom would also like Hugo to take back to Urban Initiatives that the Ordsall Community Forum are strongly against any more high rise apartment blocks to be built in the area.

Paul Fiddler expressed concern of the height of buildings as St Clements Church along with Ordsall Hall is being swallowed in new developments.

Hugo informed the Forum that an event on the 7th February 2007 is being held to invite all the local developers in the area to discuss the Ordsall Riverside Masterplan.  Hugo to feedback to the Forum at next meeting.


Action:  Hugo Nowell

Christine Duffin asked if any local consultation is to be done in the area.  Hugo explained that after March the URC could possibly do some consultation but the Ordsall Community Forum would be the main consultation sounding board.

Ross invited Hugo back to the next Community Forum Meeting on 6th March 2007 to present the final version of the Ordsall River Masterplan.   Hugo is also to be invited to attend the Ordsall & Langworthy Community Committee, date and details to be arranged.


Action:  Ross Spanner/Hugo Nowell

Results of Ordsall Community Consultation

Barry Whitmarsh had previously sent out draft copies of the Ordsall Community Consultation to the Forum members for comment at this meeting.  Barry would like some feedback/comments from the Forum to see if they thought the consultation was fair/right etc.

Health – the Ordsall community consultation findings matched findings done by the PCT internal analysis and consultancy that was done recently. Residents strongly favoured the delivery of a wide range of health services from a central location with the community.  Matthew Dixon explained to the Forum that the existing health centre will grow out of the building over the next few years purely due to pressure of services, especially in the local GP practice.  

The community gave some support for the community hub with other services such as the library and one-stop shop, although the priority seems to be the location of the new health centre.  It is therefore recommended that the new community hub not be located on the Radclyffe School site and that a site closer to the existing health building be sought for the new health centre.

A potential site for the new health centre would be near Ordsall District Centre as it would support use of the existing community café.  St Clements and the site next to the new Ordsall school are also potential sites.  Matthew Dixon agreed that he needs to speak to PCT and more consultation needs to be done regarding the location of the new health centre.


Action:  Matthew Dixon

Radclyffe site – It was agreed that LPC Living be invited to proceed with the development of detailed proposals for this site, taking into account the specific issues raised, particularly the issue of a tall building.  Further consultation might be needed at the planning application stage.


Action:  LPC Living

Ordsall District Centre – it was agreed that development is not due to start on the Ordsall District Centre, it is recommended that more local consultation needs to be sought once the location of the community hub has been decided and more detailed proposals available. 

Community Hub – the choice of location for the community hub will be the subject of further option appraisal and consultation.  

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that the Knowsley Green site will be held back until near the end of development.

Questions/Comments

Jim Doyle asked why the health centre cannot remain on its present site and be extended.  Matthew Dixon explained that the present health centre will outgrow its services in a couple of years and needs to be relocated to house new health services.

Tom asked the Forum to note the success of the mobile consultation in the area by Ordsall Community Arts.  Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that we all have learned from this and will possibly use mobile consultation again in the future.

Madge Bown stated that she supported the plans to keep the green spaces in the area and the new route along the River Irwell so landmark buildings would be seen.

Any Other Business

Litter Bug

The Ordsall litter bug sponsored by LPC Living will be in the area Monday, Wednesday and Friday (map of route is enclosed with minutes).  If anyone would like some emergency cleaning please contact Jonathan Drake (848-8256) or Ross Spanner (603 4090) to arrange this.  

If residents do not see the regular Salford City Council street sweeper in the area please contact Ross.  The Ordsall Litter Bug is in addition to this.

Older People’s Forum

Sid Cauldwell informed the Forum that Rachel Slack, Age Concern is to retire shortly, however the Older People’s Forum is to continue.

Recent Storms

Tenants have been informed by NPHL that they are responsible for any damage to their fencing.  Local residents in the area who are pensioners or on low incomes often cannot afford to replace the damaged fencing.

Councillor Peter Dobbs is to speak to Councillor Peter Connor to express concern raised by the older community regarding the repair of their damaged fencing.  

Jim Doyle is to raise the matter at Area Board meeting tonight.

Ross Spanner to speak to Colin Mannion regarding the damaged fencing.


Action:  Councillor Peter Dobbs/Jim Doyle/Ross Spanner

Date, Time & Venue of next meeting

6th March 2007, 10am at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building.
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